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BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS 

 

Commissioner Dale Hurley called the meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners (BOC) of the 

Plainfield Fire Protection District to order on Wednesday, August 10, 2022 at 2:30 p.m. at the 

PFPD Headquarters, 23748 W. 135th St., Plainfield, IL, with the Pledge of Allegiance. Those in 

attendance were Commissioner Dale Hurley, Commissioner Arnold Hartley, Commissioner 

Robert Dehm, Chief Jon Stratton, Deputy Chief Vito Bonomo and Administrative Assistant 

Nicole Irwin.  

 

A motion was made to accept the July 27, 2022 meeting minutes by Commissioner Robert 

Dehm, seconded by Commissioner Dale Hurley; motion approved by a 3-0 voice vote.  

 

No bills or matters from the public.  

 

Old Business: Reviewed preference points turned in for firefighter eligibility test. A motion was 

made to finalize the firefighter eligibility list with preference points added to the scores, by 

Commissioner Dale Hurley, seconded by Commissioner Arnold Hartley; motion approved by a 

3-0 voice vote. A motion was made to approve the fire chief to hire up to six 

firefighter/paramedics off of the eligibility list, by Commissioner Robert Dehm, seconded by 

Commissioner Arnold Hartley; motion approved by a 3-0 voice vote.  

  

Deputy Chief Bonomo gave an update on the battalion chief (BC) promotional testing 

components from the meeting with the testing company on August 9th. An email will be sent 

to the four lieutenants who will be taking the test with dates and instructions. Chief Stratton will 

reach out to an outside chief for the interviews. Dates will be sent to the union executive 

board so that they can work with the district for the validation committee and have union 

representation at the other components of the BC testing process. BC interviews will be in 

seniority order and the assessment center and written exam numbers will be drawn by a lotto 

with numbers given to candidates at their interview.  

 

New Business: No new business. 

 

The next workshop meeting will be held on Wednesday September 14, 2022 at 8:30 a.m. for 

battalion chief interviews at HQ. There being no further business, a motion was made by 

Commissioner Dale Hurley to adjourn the meeting at 3:02 p.m., seconded by Commissioner 

Robert Dehm; all in favor. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Arnold Hartley, Secretary 

Nicole Irwin, Administrative Assistant  


